

**DALY, Robert Norman**, born Nov 11, 1961 at Las Vegas, NV. Died May 5, 1998 at NY, NY. Memorial May 9, 1998 at Dugan Funeral Chapel, Bisbee, AZ. by Judge Michael. Parents: Shari & Danny Uyeda of Bisbee, AZ. Grandmother: Mary Frances Lynn of Bisbee. Sisters: Jackie (Bob) Redden of Georgetown, CA; Diana Uyeda of Sacramento, CA. Brother: Danny Uyeda Jr. of Sacramento, CA. The Bisbee News, Thurs May 14, 1998, pg 2. Picture on file with Cochise Genealogical Society.

**DAMSKEY, Elizabeth Marie,** born Feb 21, 1925 at Hartford, Conn. Sixty-nine yrs of age. Died July 2, 1994 at home on Tombstone Canyon, Bisbee, AZ. Cremation, no services. Arrangements by Dugan Funeral Chapel of Bisbee. Spouse: George Benson Damskey of Bisbee, AZ. Parents: John & Lena Barstow (mother living in Conn.) Sons: Peter Grant of WA; Alex Grant of Phoenix. Step-son Steven (Darlene) Damskey of CO. Step-daughter: Louise Morton of Alaska; Claudia (Gary) Thomas of Phoenix; Ann (John) Setzer of Alaska. Sister: JoAnn Jergen of Conn. Mrs. Damskey was an AZ resident for 21 yrs coming from Ill. to the Scottsdale area when she owned and operated Nurse Jane's Bear Hospital until retirement in 1986. She was a 2 yr resident of Bisbee & member of the Unitarian Church. The Douglas Dispatch, Thurs July 7, 1994, pg. 2.

**DANCER, Eva,** born Jan 15, 1924 at Stockton, KN. Died Feb 1, 1993 at Desert Haven Nursing Center, Phoenix, AZ. Burial in family plot in Kansas. Parents: Huge & Minnie Bell Jones McCall. Twin sons: Effort & Evert Dancer (died 1948). Daughter: Margaret Irwin of McNeal, AZ. Brother: Leland McCall of Kansas & Dale McCall (died 1988). Sisters: Reba Castle of CA; Wanda Nelson of Phoenix, AZ & Illadeh McNeal of Kansas. Mrs. Dancer moved to Bisbee in 1963; and to Phoenix in 1989. The Douglas Dispatch, Thurs Feb 4, 1993, pg 3.

DANFORTH, Clarence Nelson. Nov 26, 1872 - Jan 26, 1947. Clarence Danforth Is Called by Death. Clarence Nelson Danforth, 74, of 808 Eleventh Street, died at 9:45 a.m. Sunday in a local hospital. Born in St. Joseph, Mich. he had resided for the past three years in Douglas. He came here from Gary, Ind. For six months he had charge of the men's department in Phelps Dodge Mercantile Company, and he retired because of poor health. Funeral services will be held at 4 p.m. Tuesday in the Brown-Page chapel with the Rev. Raymond A. Kurtz, pastor of St. Stephen's Episcopal church, officiating. Pallbearers have been chosen from Mt. Moriah lodge 19, Free and Accepted Masons: Frank E. Duncan, Andrew R. Meloy, Ernest W. Ray, W.R. Wilder, R.W. Pereau and Frank A. Crabtree. Here for the funeral are Mrs. Arthur Enders of Long Beach, Calif., a sister of Mrs. Edith Danforth, his surviving wife, and her husband, Doctor Enders. A brother, L.C. Danforth of Chicago, also survives. Friends may view the remains between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. Tuesday at the funeral home. Death certificate is at http://genealogy.az.gov/azdeath/079/10790078.pdf

**DANIEL, Jose.** September 3, 1975. Jose Daniel, 62, 324 Fifth St., died Tuesday evening in the Cochise County Hospital. The Douglas Dispatch.

**DANIELS, Genevia,** born Nov 21, 1910. Died March 18, 1987 at Douglas, AZ. Spouse: Montie Daniels of Douglas, AZ.

**DARNELL, Fredrick B.,** born July 8, 1919 at Douglas, AZ. Died Feb 21, 1996 at Memorial Medical Center, Las Cruces, NM. Burial Feb 26, 1996 at Calvary Cemetery, Douglas, AZ. Services pending. Arrangements by Curtis Page & Sons Mortuary of Douglas. Spouse: Elizabeth. Son: Billy; James Fredrick (deceased). Brothers: Casey of NM; Dan of Nevada. Sisters: Sally Richards of Portal, AZ; Dorothy Button of Nevada. Pallbearers Ben Snure, Don Kimble, Rich Snure, James Richards, Warner Glenn, Bill Mundy. The Douglas Dispatch, Feb 22, 1996.

#### DAUGHERTY:

**DAUGHERTY, Bertha V. "Betty",** born May 26, 1910 at Rich Hill, MO. Died June 1, 1994. Memorial Sat June 11, 1994 at 1st Christian Church of Douglas with burial at Evergreen Cemetery, North Oracle & W. Miracle Mile, Tucson, AZ. Spouse: Harry Daugherty. Step-daughters: Jean Ilderton & Sherry Richards, both of Tucson. Fourteen grandchildren, 9 great grandchildren. Brother: Carl F. Hatcher of Willcox. Mrs. Daugherty worked as an agent for Greyhound Bus Lines & was a member of the VFW Auxiliary. The Douglas Dispatch, Fri, June 3, 1994, pg 2.

**DAUGHERTY, Charles O.,** born Oct 28, 1914 at Le Fleer Co., OK. Seventy-nine yrs of age. Died March 23, 1994 at Douglas, AZ. Memorial service March 26, 1994 at BPOE Elks Lodge # 955. Arrangements by Brown Page Mortuary of Douglas. Spouse: Edna L. Daugherty of Douglas (marriage of 50 yrs). Sons & daughters-in-law: Park & Nan Montgomery of Crosby, ND; Michael Daugherty & Annie Benson of Bisbee; Joe & Phyllis Daugherty of Marana, AZ. Daughter & son-in-law Cheryl & Vernon Taylor of Douglas, AZ. Fourteen grandchildren, 11 great grandchildren, 7 great great grandchildren. Sister: Muriel Sigler of Colorado Springs, CO. Mr. Daugherty moved from Colorado to Douglas in 1938 where he worked at Hanigan's Dairy, Reay Transfer & Phelps Dodge Corp., retiring in 1974. He was a member of the American legion & Elks. He served in the U.S. Navy in 1945 & 1946. The Douglas Dispatch, Thurs March 24, 1994, pg. 2.

**DAUGHERTY, George W,** Nov 12, 1838 - Dec 20, 1911 George W. Daugherty, at one time engaged in the cattle business near Dragoon, died Wednesday, at 10:10 a.m. at the ranch of Joe H. Detzwiller. The deceased was born Nov. 12, 1838 and leaves a son and two daughters. He was a native of Arkansas. Arizona Range News, Willcox. December 22, 1911 Transcribed by Wilola Follett.

**DAURER, Carl Davies,** born April 1, 1889. Died Thurs Dec 23, 1964 at home at 1417 9th St., Douglas, AZ. Burial Mon Jan 13, 1964 at Calvary Memorial Park, Douglas, AZ. (Lot 136, space 8) from Immaculate Conception Catholic Church. The Douglas Dispatch & the Cochise Genealogical Society Cemetery Bk.

**DAVENPORT, Pansy,** born April 3, 1904 in Sonora, TX. Died at Hillhaven Health Center, Sierra Vista, AZ. Burial Oct 27, 1994 at Evergreen Cemetery, Bisbee, AZ. Service by Pastor Nash of San Jose Church. Arrangements by Dugan Funeral Chapel of Bisbee. Preceded in death by husband, Bert (in 1937) and daughters Dorothy (in 1963) and Dorcas Brown (in 1962) and by son Bert (in 1990). Survived by son Jack (Bernice) Davenport of Willcox, AZ. Sister: Daisy Smith of Uvalde, Texas. Two grandchildren, 4 great grandchildren. The Douglas Dispatch, Oct 28, 1994.

# DAVIS:

DAVIS, Doyle D., 43, died Tuesday in Tucson, September 3, 1975. The Douglas Dispatch.

**DAVIS, Edith A.,** born March 26, 1904 at Lancaster, MN. Died Jan 10, 1995 at Douglas, AZ. Burial Jan 12, 1995 at Calvary Cemetery, Douglas, AZ with Rev. Oscar Olivares officiating. Arrangements by Brown Page Mortuary of Douglas. Preceded in death by husband, Chas. in 1969. Nieces: Maureen Bell, Jeanette Collon & Beth Alexander, all of So. Carolina. The Douglas Dispatch, Jan 11, 1995.

DAVIS, Mrs. Grace Maude, of 717 18th St. Douglas, AZ. Seventy-seven yrs of age. Died Sat June 15, 1963 at Cochise Co. Hospital in Douglas, AZ. Burial Tues from Brown Page Chapel, Douglas, with Rev. G. Ross Laidlaw officiating. Calvary Cemetery, Douglas, AZ (location: F-181-6). Sons: Kenneth of San Francisco, CA & R.H. of El Paso, TX. Daughter: Mrs. Frances Coffee of San Francisco, CA. Four grandchildren, 4 great grandchildren. Sisters: Mrs. Mina Kinsell of Stanley, NM; Mrs. P.C. Hardcastle of El Paso, TX. Cousin: Herbert White Sr. Pallbearers: Foster Wright, R.D. Martin, Jerry Graves, H.G. Crawford, Ray Rabago, T.E. Hotchkiss. Mrs. Davis was a resident of Douglas for 36 yrs. (Note: Cem. location F-181-5 has Francis M. Davis died Dec 1, 1951. Is this Grace Maude's husband?) The Douglas Dispatch and the Cochise Genealogical Library Cem. Bk., pg 109.

DAVIS, John Frank, died July 12, 1972. See Rachel Angeline Davis.

**DAVIS, John H. Jr.,** born Feb 15, 1915 at Bisbee, AZ. Eighty-one yrs of age. Died Aug 30, 1996 at Douglas, AZ. Spouse: Phyleyohe. Daughter: Cindy (Bob) Hayostek. The Douglas Dispatch, Sept 4, 1996.

**DAVIS, Lucille Mina,** born Aug 12, 1919 at Douglas, AZ. Died Feb 26, 1993 at Douglas, AZ. Burial March 1, 1993 10am from Faith Ministries Church with burial at Calvary Cemetery, Douglas, AZ. Spouse: Joe E. Davis (married 1951 at Douglas, AZ). Parents: Amos & Susie Taylor. Daughter: Nina Joe Rutterman of Douglas, AZ. Son: Rodney O. Davis Sr. of Douglas, AZ. Grandchildren: Michelle & Kerry Rutterman and Corey & Ashley Doucette. Nieces: Ruby Jan Lason; Dorothy Ann Fairchild; Susan Murchison. Nephews: Ray & Kenneth Murchison. Member of Faith Ministries Church. Lived as a child in Cloverdale, NM. The Douglas Dispatch, Fri Feb 26, 1993 pg 3 and Sun Feb 28, 1993, pg 3 (with picture)

**DAVIS, Morris** December 27, 1951. Morris Davis, Businessman, Dies Here. Morris Davis, 1208 10th St., prominent Douglas businessman, died of a heart attack while visiting a local business office this morning. A native of New York, Mr. Davis was 64. He moved to Douglas 37 years ago to become associated with Levy Brothers Dry Goods Company, and rose to manager of the men's department. Survivors include his wife, Hattie; his son, David of Tucson; sister-in-law, Mr. Ben Levy of Douglas; two nephews, Al Levy of New York and Sam Levy of Douglas; and two grandchildren, Lee and Bobby Davis. Funeral arrangements are pending with Brown-Page Mortuary. Douglas Dispatch.

December 28, 1951. Funeral Services Held Here Today For Morris Davis. Funeral services for Morris Davis, 64, well known Douglas businessman who died here yesterday, were held at 10:30 a.m. today at Brown-Page Chapel with Rev. R.A. Kurtz officiating. Following the services, Mr. Davis body was taken to Tucson for graveside services at 4 p.m. and burial in Evergreen Cemetery. Mr. Davis, associated with the Levy Brothers Dry Goods Co. here for the past 37 years, was manager of the men's department. Douglas Dispatch.

**DAVIS, Rachel Angeline,** born Jan 12, 1908 at Grit, TX. Died Dec 6, 1993 at Sierra Vista (AZ) Care Center. Burial Thurs Dec 9, 1993 at Evergreen Cemetery, Bisbee, AZ under the direction of Dugan Funeral Chapel of Bisbee. Spouse: John Frank Davis (died July 12, 1972). Parents: Seth Emmet Banta & Alice Savarra Warren Banta. Sons: Stanley Davis of Hereford, AZ; Frankie Lee Forrey of Tucson. Grandson: Michael Forrey (died 1975). A special nephew: rich Banta of CA. Seven grandchildren, 10 great grandchildren. The Douglas Dispatch, Thur Dec 9, 1993, pg 2.

DAVIS, Thomas J. Last Rites Held For Pioneer. Funeral services were held Monday afternoon at the Christian church for Judge Thomas J. Davis who had been seriously ill for the past several months. Rev. C. E. Madinger brought the message and Mrs. Ott Warren and Mrs. Ernest Hart sang, with Mrs. H. Bohannan at the piano. The Willcox Funeral Home was in charge. "Judge" Davis was one of the friendliest men that Willcox has ever had in its midst. He knew not race or class. His criterion of a person was his moral worth. He had no use for those who broke the moral laws, especially deliberately. However, in the administering of the office of Justice of Peace he tried to give the man the sentence the law demanded and not what he thought should be done. Although he was eligible for old age pension, Judge Davis chose to be selfsupporting right up to the last He ran his news stand until November of last year when ill health forced him to retire and he had run for re-election for justice of peace in the summer although he had suffered a severe sick spell the year before. He was born in Chataqua County, Kansas on Feb. 23, 1873 to Jesse M. and Roxanne Davis. His mother died when he was a lad of seven and he was reared with uncles until he was 15 years old, when he took out on his own. In 1893 he went to work for the Santa Fe railroad as a boilermaker's apprentice in Nickerson, Kansas. After working for the Santa Fe and the Texas and Pacific, he came to Tucson in 1903 and began employment with the Southern Pacific railroad. In March of 1908, during the "panic" he was laid off and came to Willcox where he homesteaded four miles north of town. With his first wife, Katherine, whom he married in Hutchinson, Kans. on Jan 13, 1907 he began a dairy business on his homestead. The couple had two boys, Vernon G. and Emmett M. Mr. Davis' first wife died in 1919 and he later married Minnie T. Bryan in 1922. His second wife died in February 1944. Selling his farm and dairy business in 1942, Mr. Davis enjoyed retirement until 1945 when he became manager of the Navajo Hotel for Dr. B. E. Briscoe. It was in that year that he started the newsstand business which he later moved to the Cook Cattle Co. office. In 1945 he was appointed police judge for the city of Willcox and in 1946 he entered politics for the first time when he ran and was elected to the Justice of Peace office. Judge Davis had been a member of the Christian church for many years and when times permitted was in attendance at the services. He is survived by his sons, Vernon of Phoenix, and Emmett of Riverside, by his stepdaughters, Isola Tillotson of Willcox, and Beulah Davis of Phoenix, by five grandchildren and three greatgrandchildren. Pallbearers were Earl McHenry, Bruce Huffman, Sam Adcock, Fred Ditmars, Porter Fox and Ben Briscoe. Interment was in the Sunset cemetery. Arizona Range News. Willcox. (A picture accompanies the obituary.) February 9, 1951.

**DAVIS, Virl,** the infant son of Mr. and Mrs. Davis, died at their home Thursday evening August 12, 1916. The cause of death has not been definitely determined. Funeral services were held at the parents' home. Interment at the Miramonte cemetery. The Benson Signal.

**DAVIS, William Howard**, born June 9, 1911 at Pilot Mountain, NC. Eighty-four yrs of age. Died March 30, 1996 at home in Naco, Cochise Co., AZ. Burial April 8, 1996 at Greenwood Cemetery, San Diego, CA with Rev. Carey Mormono officiating. Arrangements by Bisbee Funeral Home. Spouse: Lorett Davis (died 1989). Son: William Gordon Davis of San Diego, CA. Daughters: Charlotte Evans of Burlington, NC; Frances Bell of Louisville, KY; Linda Sheerman of Imperial Beach, CA. Twelve grandchildren, 2 great grandchildren. Brother: Martin Davis of Charlotte, NC Mr. Davis had been a resident of Naco for 23 yrs. He had worked as an aircraft inspector for General Dynamics, retiring in 1973. Brewery Gulch Gazette, Bisbee, AZ, April 10, 1996, pg. 2.

**DAVIS, W. S. "Daddy".** Cochise Pioneer Dies in Douglas. Without hearse or pall bearers, according to the request of the deceased the last remains of W. S. (Daddy) Davis was carried to Will's cemetery at Douglas, Wednesday, "Daddy" who died at the ripe old age of 78, was well known throughout this section, being

the father of Jim Dais, for many years night policeman in Tombstone. "I want an old fashioned funeral, said "Daddy" shortly before his death. "I don't want a gaudy hearse, high stepping plume decorated horses and white gloved pall bearers. When I die just put my body in the old wagon hitch up the old mare and haul me out to the burying ground. I know I'd be uneasy in a hearse." His request was carried out. "Daddy" Davis was a native of Georgia, but early in his youth decided to come west. He settled in Western Texas and resided in that section for a number of years. Twenty-five years ago he came to Arizona, going first to old Fort Thomas, in Graham county. Later he moved to Cochise county, coming first to Tombstone, and upon the establishment of Douglas, was one of the first settlers of that city. For some time he has resided on a homestead near that city. Tombstone Weekly Epitaph, Tombstone, AZ. Sunday, October 8, 1911. Pg. 2 (Transcribed by Jean Walker).

**DAVEY, Luke,** of Bisbee. Born April 1, 1954 at Bisbee, AZ. Thirty-nine yrs of age. Died Sept 17, 1993 at Tucson (AZ) Medical Center following a motorcycle accident. Burial Sept 21, 1993 2pm at Evergreen Cemetery, Bisbee, AZ. with arrangements by Dugan Funeral Chapel of Bisbee. Parents: Charles & Elsie Wein Davey of Bisbee. Daughters: Marida Davey & Charlotte Davey of CA. Sisters: Karen Jones (died 1986); Phyllis Gore of Louisiana; Susan Macias of NM; Mary DeFord, Donna Krenke & Nancy Ruiz, all of Bisbee. The Douglas Dispatch, Sept 21, 1993, pg 2.

**DAWE, Marjorie**, born Nov 14, 1914 at Douglas, AZ. Died Aug 10, 1994 at South East Arizona Medical Center, Douglas, AZ. Memorial service Aug 18 at Curtis Page Funeral Home, Douglas. Arrangements by Curtis Page & Sons Funeral Home. Rev. John McLeester officiating. Preceded in death by her parents. Niece: Martha Dawe Louzy. Nephew: George T. Dawe. Sister-in-law: Ruth Troy Dawe of Lewistown, PA. The Douglas Dispatch, Aug 14, 1994.

**DAWSON, Florence,** born Nov 18, 1904 at Cavalier, ND Died March 26, 1993 at Douglas Manor, Douglas, AZ. Services from St. Luke's Catholic Church, Douglas, AZ with burial in Grand Rapids, ND Arrangements by Curtis Page & Sons Funeral Home of Douglas. Spouse: Richard Dawson (died 1978). Daughter & son-in-law: Anne & Camille La forge of Douglas, AZ. Son: Jim (Marine pilot killed in 1956). Grandchildren: Michael La Forge of Los Angeles, CA; Jimmy La Forge of San Francisco, CA and Patty La Forge of Flagstaff, AZ. Mrs. Dawson's parents were Irish immigrants. She was active in St. Michael's Parish, Grand Rapids, ND as a teacher; member of Catholic Daughters, the Altar Society, the Legion of Mary and other church activities. She lived in Grand Forks, ND and moved to Douglas in 1986. The Douglas Dispatch, Sun March 28, 1993, pg 2.

**DE BOLT, Gordon,** May 20, 1929 - May 8, 1982 May 13, 1982. Services were held on Monday, May 10 for Gordon De Bolt of Dragoon who died at his home on May 8. De Bolt, 52, was born May 20, 1929 in Harrisburg, Virginia and was a retired fire captain from Monterey Park, Calif. He moved to Arizona in 1972. He is survived by his wife, Shirley, two daughters, Catherine Brooks of Ohio and Helen Coburn of Calif.; two sisters, Jean Girgus of Florida and Rosiland Girgus of Calif.; a brother, Ralph DeBolt of Indiana; and seven grandchildren. Services and burial were at the Russellville Cemetery in Dragoon with Westlawn Chapel in charge of all arrangements. Arizona Range News, Willcox.

**DEITER, Lillian Murriel,** born Nov 16, 1903 at Johnsville, OH. died Jan 18, 1995 at Douglas, AZ. Burial Jan 23, 1995 at Calvary Cemetery, Douglas, AZ. Mass at Immaculate Conception Catholic Church with Father Luis Chavez officiating. Arrangements by Brown Page Mortuary of Douglas. Spouse: Raymond (died 1979). The Douglas Dispatch, Jan 20, 1995.

**DE BOER, Hans**, born Feb 28, 1923 at Amsterdam, the Netherlands. Died Dec 27, 1992. Burial Calvary Memorial Park, Douglas, AZ. Spouse: Olive (of 46yrs). Sons: Kenneth & Nicholas, both of Douglas, AZ. Daughters: Janice Hoffman of Mesa, AZ.; Christine de Boer of Bellevue, WA and Melanie de Boer of Monterey, CA. Sister: Matilda of Heiloo, the Netherlands. The Douglas Dispatch, Dec 29, 1992. de CASTRO, Luis Fernandez, born at Naco, Sonora, Mex. Died May 9, 1995 at Tucson, AZ. Burial May 13, 1995 at Naco, Sonora, Mex. Spouse: Julia. Nine children, 26 grandchildren, 3 sisters. Aqua Prieta Customs Agent. The Douglas Dispatch, May 16, 1995.

**DEMEO, Ann Marie (Colangelo)** SIERRA VISTA — Ann Marie DeMeo, 62, of Sierra Vista, passed away on Sept. 1, 2017 surrounded by family and friends, after a brave fight with cancer. Ann Marie was born on July 10, 1955 to Michael and Angelina Colangelo. Ann Marie is survived by her loving husband, Charlie. Survivors also include her stepchildren Regina (Jeff), Robert (Amy), a brother Michael (Ellen), and a sister Joanne. Ann Marie is also survived by her grandchildren, a niece and nephews. She will be missed by all who knew her, especially all of her co-workers and students at Village Meadows Elementary School. Service will be at St. Andrew the Apostle Catholic Church on Sept. 23 at 10:30 a.m. In addition, a memorial service will be held on Sept. 25 at 11 a.m. at Southern Arizona Veterans Memorial Cemetery located at 1300 Buffalo Soldier Trail. In lieu of flowers, donations can be made to the Village Meadows Fitness Trail. Checks can be mailed to PO Box 1582, Sierra Vista 85636. Sierra Vista Herald/Review. Thursday, October 26, 2017. Online. (Transcribed by Jean Walker).

**DEL SANTO, Bob,** born June 3, 1926 at Don Luis section of Bisbee, AZ. Died April 3, 1998. Burial April 5, 1998 at Calvary Cemetery, Douglas, AZ from St. Luke's Church. Arrangements by Brown Page Mortuary of Douglas. Spouse: Margot Moore Del Santo (married abt 1953). Parents: Bob & Judith Del Santo. Son & daughter-in-law: Robert Anthony & Fernanda Del Santo. Sisters: Norma Padovan of Bisbee; Florence Del Santo (deceased). Brothers: Frank & Joe del Santo, both deceased. Mother-in-law Mary M. Moore of Douglas, AZ. Pallbearers: Charles & Jose Moore, Bill Baubion, Elmer Johnson, Ray Borane, Alex Mendez. Honorary Pallbearers: Leo Wallace, Bernie Hiler, Hank Zamar, Tony Bamonte, Manny Rose. Mr. Del Santo was awarded the Purple Heart for service with the Navy in the Pacific Theater, WWII. He was discharged in 1946. He was employed by Phelps Dodge as a machinist, both in Bisbee & Douglas. He was a 52 yrs member of the American Legion L.A. Engle Jr. Post of Bisbee. He also was a member of the Elks Lodge # 955, Douglas; a volunteer of St. Vincent de Paul, Douglas, and a member of St. Luke's Parish. The Bisbee News, April 9, 1998, pg 2.

**DE LA CRUZ, Rosa Margarita**, born July 15, 1915 at Douglas, AZ. Died May 24, 1995 at Douglas. Burial May 26, 1995 at Calvary Cemetery, Douglas, AZ. Father Luis Chavez of Immaculate Conception Catholic Church officiating. Arrangements by Brown Page Mortuary of Douglas. Preceded in death by husband, Alfonso, daughter Rosa Linda White and son Jim Rodriquez. Children: Jesus F. Rodriquez; Hermania Hernandez; Esperanza Rodriquez; Cecilia Martinez; Francisco Gonzales; Celia Wood and Aida Cuevas. Companion: Maurilio Jaramillo. The Douglas Dispatch, May 25, 1995.

#### DE LA TORRE:

**DE LA TORRE, Anselmo,** born Dec 18, 1931 at Douglas, AZ. Died Fri June 10, 1994 at home in Douglas, AZ. Burial Tues June 14, 1994 at Calvary Cemetery, Douglas, AZ (Veteran's Plot) with graveside services by the American Legion & VFW. From St. Luke's Church. Arrangements by Brown Page Mortuary of Douglas. Daughter: Martha Legarretta of Italy. Sons: Tony of Phoenix, AZ; Jerry & Andrew, both of Douglas, AZ. Eight grandchildren. Pallbearers: Stevie Quinonez, Phillip Quinonez, Manuel Quinonez Jr, Ray Bernal, Clint

Hill, Re De La Torre. Honorary Pallbearers: Reynaldo De La Torre, Manuel Quinonez, Carlos Bernal, Shaq Herbert. Companion: Theresa Wesir of Douglas. Sisters: Lupe Quinonez of Douglas: Enedina Bernal, Nieves De La Torre & Ana Maria Moreno, all of Phoenix, AZ; Rebecca Urquijo of San Pedro, CA. Also survived by: Mrs. Ruth Czepowski & Reynaldo Quinonez. Mr. De La Torre attended Douglas schools. He was honorably discharged in 1953 from the U.S. Army. He worked 33 yrs for Phelps Dodge. The Douglas Dispatch, Sun June 12, 1994 pg 2. Picture on file with Cochise Genealogical Society.

**DE LA TORRE, Mrs. Rita,** born March 21, 1916 at Huasabas, Sonora, Mex. Forty seven yrs of age. died Mon at 6:25pm at Douglas Hospital, Douglas, AZ. Burial Wed May 30, 1963 at Calvary Memorial Park (location P-113-4), Douglas, AZ. from Immaculate Conception Catholic Church with Rev. Cornelius McGrenra officiating. Spouse: Reynaldo De La Torre at home at 911 6th St. Douglas, AZ. Sisters: Mrs. Isabel Prate of McNeal, AZ; Mrs. Bertha Kopf of Corte Madera, CA. Brother Carlos Ramirez with the U.S. Air Force in Indiana.

**DE LA PENA, Moises,** born April 27, 1913 in the Panama Canal Zone. Died Oct 31, 1993 at his home in Douglas, AZ. Burial Sat Nov 6, 1993 at El Camino Memorial Park, San Diego, Ca with Brown Page Mortuary in charge of arrangements. Daughter & son-in-law: Jean & Stephen Tsuya of Douglas, AZ. Sons: James and Diana De La Pena & Richard and Carmen De La Pena of San Diego, CA. Grandchildren: Tasha & Tyler De La Pena. Sisters: Sara & Estrella De La Pena of Los Angeles, CA & Eva Gil of Mexico City. Mr. De La Pena served 4 yrs in the U.S. Marine Corps. He was in the Postal Service in the Canal Zone most of his life and retired as postmaster in 1968 when he moved to San Diego. He moved to Douglas a yr ago. The Douglas Dispatch, Tues Nov 2, 1993, pg 2.

**DE LA VARA, Jesus Molina**, born Feb 8, 1878 at Opodepe, Sonora, Mex. Eighty-five yrs of age. Died Mon at the Douglas (AZ) Hospital. Burial Thurs from Immaculate Conception Catholic Church. Arrangements by Brown Page Mortuary of Douglas. Spouse: Maria Burboa De La Vara of the home, 718 2nd St. Douglas, AZ. Sons: Raul, Alfredo & Ernesto, all of Los Angeles, CA; Arnoldo of 1132 7th St. Douglas, AZ; Jose of 21st St, Douglas, AZ; Alejandro of Phoenix, AZ; Gilberto of 614 2nd St. Douglas, AZ. Daughter: Mrs. Maria Luisa Rodriguez of Tucson, AZ. Thirty grandchildren, 20 great grandchildren. Brothers: Juan & Plutarco. Sister: Miss Josefa De La Vara, all of Opodepe, Mex. Mr. De La Vara was a Douglas resident for 64 yrs. He came to Douglas as a young man. He worked as a repairman at the Copper Queen Smelter, retiring in 1929. The Douglas Dispatch.

### DE LEON:

**DE LEON, Aristeo Urbina**, born May 25, 1917 at Morenci, AZ. Seventy-eight yrs of age. Died March 21, 1996 at Douglas, AZ. Burial March 23, 1996 at Aqua Prieta, Mex. Arrangements by Brown Page Mortuary. Spouse: Maria Lydia. Daughters: Lydia, Magdalena, Romelia, Rosa Aquilar, all of Aqua Prieta, Mex. Sons: Carlos & Jesus, both of Aqua Prieta, Mex. The Douglas Dispatch, March 22, 1996.

**DE LEON, Chris**, born Nov 26, 1918 at Temple, TX. Seventy-four yrs of age. Died Jan 2, 1993. Burial Jan 5, 1993 at Las Vegas, NV. Spouse: Bessie of North Las Vegas, NV. Daughter: Bita Hernandez of San Jose, CA. Sons: John & James, both of Santa Maria, CA. Step-daughters: Virginia Fulgar; Ramona Archuleta & Dorothy Martinez, all of San Jose, CA and Florinda Fortune of Douglas, AZ. Thirty grandchildren, 67 great grandchildren, 8 great great grandchildren. Sisters: Trine & Antonia Carrizalez, both of Lubbock, TX; Ramona Chadiez of Las Vegas, Nevada. Brothers: Juan Rodriquez of San Antonio, TX. Mr. de Leon was a 9

yr resident of North Las Vegas, Nevada. He was a veteran of the Army in WWII and a retired restaurant cook. The Douglas Dispatch, Thur Jan 7, 1993, pg 3.

**DE VILBISS, Agnes,** born March 2, 1910. Died Aug 4, 1982. Burial Sat Aug 7, 1982 at McNeal (AZ) Cemetery at Curtis Page & Sons Chapel, Douglas, AZ with Lester Percell, Church of Christ, officiating. "In Memory" pamphlet.

### **DENNY:**

**DENNY, Ann B.,** born Feb 12, 1899 at Leadville, Colorado. Died Jan 19, 1991 at Danbury, Conn. Burial Friday at Douglas, AZ. Spouse Jere Roscoe Denny (died 1965 at Douglas, AZ) Son: Jere Robert Denny. Daughter-in-law: Ann C. Three grandchildren: Jere, Lianne & Matthew Denny, all of Ridgefield, Conn. The Douglas Dispatch.

**DENNY, Jere R.,** born Feb 27, 1928 at Douglas, AZ. Died Nov 25, 1994 at Danbury, Conn. Burial Nov 28, 1994. Arrangements by Bouton Funeral Home, Georgetown, Conn. Spouse: Ann Cutting Denny. Sons: Jere D & Matthew. Daughter: Dianne. All of Ridgefield, Conn. The Douglas Dispatch, Dec 4, 1994.

**DENOGEAN, Maria Moreno**, born March 15, 1900 at Hermosillo, Sonora, Mex. Died Aug 1994 at Douglas Manor Home, Douglas, AZ. Burial Aug 7, 1994 at Evergreen Cemetery, Bisbee, AZ. St. Patrick Church with Rev. Alcuin officiating. Arrangements by Dugan Funeral Chapel of Bisbee. Married in 1922 at Sacred Heart Church, Bisbee, AZ. Sons: Antonio (Belen) Denogean of Bisbee, AZ; and Canuto Jr. (Alice) of Tucson. Fourteen grandchildren, 19 great grandchildren, and one great grandson.

**DENOGEAIN, Mrs. Serepia.** Three Pioneers of Cochise Die In Day. Bisbee, Dec. 18 – (AP) – Three pioneer residents of Cochise county died today, each at an advanced age. Mrs. J. M. Christian, who settled on the San Pedro river at St. David in 1879, before Tombstone had been established, died this morning. She will be buried tomorrow afternoon in St. David. She is survived by six children. Mrs. Serepia Denogeain, 79 years old, a resident of Bisbee 15 years, died following a lingering illness. Funeral services will be held on Wednesday, with burial in Bisbee. The third death was that of Antonio Giacomino, 74, who had lived in Bisbee 43 years. His death was attributed to double pneumonia. Funeral Arrangements have not been made. Giacomino was a native of Italy. He had been a miner here more than two score years, however. Arizona Daily Star, Tucson, AZ. Wednesday, December 19, 1934. Pg. 1 (Transcribed by Jean Walker).

DESCAMP, Johnnie. November 17, 1988. Johnnie Descamp. Johnnie George Descamp, 31, of Orange Cove, California, former of Bisbee, died Monday, November 7, 1988, as the result of a job accident in Orange Cove. Mr. Descamp was born April 5, 1957 in Bisbee and attended Bisbee public schools. He moved to Orange Cove in 1976 where he worked for Mark Lawson at Citrus Farming. He was a member of St. Patrick Catholic Church when he lived here. He was preceded in death by his father, Arthur Emile Descamp Sr. in 1973 and by a sister, Mary Frances Descamp, in 1966. Survivors include a son, Anthony Benjamin Descamp of Santa Paula, California; four daughters, Brandie and Jacqline Descamp, both of Fresno, California, Ashley Nicole Descamp of Ventura, California, and Cortney Renea Descamp of Santa Paula; his mother and stepfather, Socorro and Oscar Silva of Orange Cove; two brothers, Emile A. Descamp Jr. and Richard B. Descamp, both of Tucson. Funeral services were Saturday, November 12, at St. Patrick Catholic Church. Father James Coleman officiated. Burial followed at Evergreen Cemetery under the direction of the Dugan Funeral Chapel of Bisbee. Bisbee Observer.

**DEUEL, Beverly,** December 7, 1874 - December 28, 1945 Dec 30, 1945. Douglasite Dies In Hospital Here. Beverly Deuel, a resident of Douglas for the past 16 years, died Friday in a local hospital following a short illness. He was 71. Mr. Deuel came here from Clarksville, VA. He resided at 615 Sixteenth Street. He is survived by a brother, Guy Deuel, who lives here. Funeral arrangements will be announced by Brown-Page. The Death Certificate is at http://genealogy.az.gov/azdeath/076/10760066.pdf

### DIAZ:

**DIAZ, Clara G.,** born May 19, 1927 at Douglas, AZ. Died Jan 5, 1994 at Douglas, AZ. Burial Jan 7, 1994 at Calvary Cemetery, Douglas, AZ. Mass at Immaculate Conception Catholic Church, Douglas, with Luis Chavez officiating. Arrangements by Brown Page Mortuary of Douglas. Children: Mary Diaz; Debbie Diaz; Frank & John of Douglas & Richard & Victor of Tucson. Seven grandchildren, one great grandchild. Sister: Elsie Ortiz of CA. The Douglas Dispatch, Jan 6, 1994.

**DIAZ, Joe M,** born July 12, 1916 at Douglas, AZ. Eighty yrs of age. Died March 10, 1997 at Douglas, AZ. Burial March 14, 1997 at Calvary Cemetery, Douglas, AZ. Arrangements by Brown Page Mortuary. Spouse: Sara A. Sons: Andy (Frances) and Oscar. Daughters: Linda & Elisa (Mark). Brother: Ernesto (Josephine) of Hawthorne, CA. Five grandchildren. The Douglas Dispatch, March 12, 1997.

**DIAZ, Ruben Moreno,** born Feb 5, 1930 at Douglas, AZ. Sixty-seven yrs of age. died July 8, 1997 at Scottsdale, AZ. Burial at Green Acres Memorial Garden, Scottsdale, AZ. Spouse: Kittie. Daughter: Cecelia Neal. Sons: Ruben Jr & Mario. Step-sons: Ronald & David Jankowiak. Brother: Lauciano M. of San Diego, CA. Sisters: Flora D. Robelo of Oakland, CA; Maria of El Cajon, CA; and Leonor Munoz of Douglas, AZ. Eleven grandchildren. The Douglas Dispatch, July 26-27, 1997.

**DICKINSON, Emma Kate.** February 16, 1951. Funeral Services Held For Pioneer Sunday Afternoon. It was the desire of Mrs. Emma Kate Dickinson that she never become a burden on her only daughter nor on any of her five grandchildren, although any one of the six would have gladly taken her into their homes. She lived by herself until she became ill a short time ago when she was brought to the Valley Hospital where she could have good care. Death came early Sunday morning from complications of old age.

Funerall services were conducted for this lady who loved solitude, in the Christian church Sunday afternoon at three o'clock with the Rev. C. E. Madinger conducting the services. Pall bearers were Dick Bott, Dale Bott, William Tuck, Marcus Holland, Harley Windsor and Richard Ellis. The Willcox Funeral Home was in charge of arrangements. Mrs. Dickinson was born Oct. 13, 1874, in Texas and all through her life lived either on a farm or a ranch. She was married July 20, 1893, to John L. Dickinson in Belmont, Texas, who preceded her in deaths some 14 years ago. It was when civilization was having its ebb and flow in the Sulphur Springs Valley that the J.L. Dickinsons moved here from Stanford, Texas. They bought their first place northwest of Willcox from Claude Kuhn and his brother Jim and their first home was a dugout. This was the first land these two had ever owned and they paid cash for every square foot of it. They brought all of their cattle, machinery and household goods with them which filled tow box cars. For three years the Dickinsons lived in their dugout but those three years went by in a hurry for the Dickinsons knew they would someday have something better. They had several setbacks during these years which included the death of almost all of the 22 head of cattle they had brought with them. Heifers were bought for a small amount of money so the Dickinsons added to their expanding herd. As family after family moved away from that section of the country northwest of Willcox, the Dickinsons added to their holdings. The dugout was deserted when they added their first parcel of land to their original homestead for with their faithful team of mules they had moved the frame house to the spot near their windmill and their dugout. Mrs.

Dickinson worked alongside her husband in the tearing down of fences, the care of the cattle and in all of the work. She did everything on their ever-increasing acres but brand their cattle and she could not stand to do that. She was a typical pioneer woman because she early became accustomed to hard work. She was born into a family of ten girls and one boy and the father died when she was five years old. For centuries her Scotch-Irish ancestors had done farm work and she had no desire to do any other kind of work. From these people she inherited her fondness for cattle. When she sold her ranch several years ago she retained the lifetime right to have her home and a parcel of ground for her cows. Here she lived alone, grew her garden and pursued her hobby of making quilts. During her lifetime she made over 150 quilts from many different patterns and in many different ways. Colorfull linings were her forte. Although she loved to have company she seldom left her ranch. Her only child, Mrs. Geo. Bott, or her granddaughter, Mrs. Bill Tuck, took needed supplies to her. Other survivors include her grandsons, Dick of Riveria, Calif., Carol of Arlington, Ariz., Dale, a Pfc in the Marines, Johnny, at the home of his parents, and her granddaughter, Evelyn Tuck of Willcox. All three grandsons who live away from here were home for the funeral. She is also survived by five great-grandchildren. Arizona Range News. Willcox.

**DIERKING, C.F. "Bud",** born Oct 27, 1904 at Kampsville, Ill. Ninety-two yrs of age. Died May 27, 1997 at Sun City, AZ. Private services were held. Spouse: Carolyn of Peoria, AZ. (married abt 1931). Brother: Horace Dierking of Safford, AZ. Mr. Dierking moved to AZ in 1912. He graduated from Safford High School & was a member of that schools 1st football team. He received a bachelor's degree in range management in 1930 from the U. of A. He retired in 1969 from the AZ Bank where he was vice president. He belonged to the Methodist Church in Safford, AZ; the AZ Cattle Growers Assoc; the National Livestock Show Group. The Bisbee News, June 19, 1997, pg 6.

DIETRICH, Marie J. September 1, 1996. Marie J. Dietrich. Marie J. Dietrich, 76, went to be with our Lord following complications with open heart surgery on Wednesday, Aug. 28, 1996, at Tucson Medical Center. Mrs. Dietrich was born Feb. 23, 1920, in Mount Ayr, Indiana, the daughter of Ada and Harvey B. Goff. She attended Thortan Fractional North High School in Calumet City, Illinois. Marie to some people, Jean to other folks, mom-granma-moved to Tombstone, Arizona, in 1985. There, she volunteered for many years at the Chamber of Commerce as a tourist information guide. She had been a member of "One of the Ladies of Tombstone," but her greatest desire was to be with nature by way of gardening and supporting garden clubs. While living in Arizona, she was with the East Central District Arizona Federation of Garden Clubs. Mrs. Dietrich's spiritual home was the Tombstone Community Congregational Church. She will be greatly missed by all who knew her. She is survived by three daughters, Carolyn J. (Michael) Grady, of High Rolls, New Mexico, Jean M. (Michael) Sullivan, of Tombstone, and Nickie (David) Hernandez, of Fort Worth, Texas; a son, Jay Dietrich, of Mesa; a brother, Joseph A. (Margaret Ann) Goff; eight grandchildren; nine great-grandchildren and many extended relatives in Indiana, Ohio and Illinois. She was preceded in death by two brothers, William Alan and George Robert Goff; a son, Robert Dietrich, and a grandson, Michael T. Sullivan. A Service of Remembrance will be held Sunday, Sept. 8, 1996, at 3 p.m. at the Tombstone Community Congregational Church, 116 E. Allen St. Private interment will be held at a later date at Cochise memory Gardens, Sierra Vista. Flowers may be delivered to the Tombstone Community Congregational Church, or memorial contributions may be made to the National AIDS Organization. Arrangements are by Hatfield Funeral Home, 830 S. Highway 92, Sierra Vista. (Picture of Maie J. Dietrich) Bisbee Daily Review and Sierra Vista Herald.

DIFFIE:

**DIFFIE, Dorothy Lee,** born April 12, 1924 at Uvalde, TX. Died July 20, 1994 at the South East Arizona Medical Center, Douglas, AZ. Memorial service Mon July 25, 1994 at Douglas, with Rev Herschel Diffie of Phoenix officiating. Arrangements by Curtis Page & Sons Mortuary of Douglas. Spouse: Joe Diffie of Douglas. Son: Neil Diffie of Phoenix. Granddaughters: Ginger Plunkett of Mesa, AZ; Kimberli De Rosa & Brandi Diffie, both of Phoenix. Two great grandchildren. Brother: Leonce Helson Jr. of Benson, AZ. The Douglas Dispatch, Sun July 24, 1994, pg 2.

**DIFFIE, Joe,** born March 27, 1925 at Hot Springs, Arkansas. Died Dec 22, 1995 at home in Douglas, AZ. Memorial Wed Dec 27, 1995 at Douglas with Rev. Hurschel Diffie of Phoenix officiating. Arrangements by Curtis Page & Sons Funeral Home of Douglas. Spouse: Dorothy (died July 20, 1994, married abt 1942) Son: Neal Diffie of Phoenix. Three grandchildren. Brother: Gene Diffie of Phoenix, AZ. The family moved to Bisbee in 1935. He served in the U.S. Army Medical Corps in WWII. they moved to Douglas in 1955. He served as manager of the American Legion Club & Douglas Golf Club. He was a fiddler with his band "Border Wrangler County and Western Band". He was a member of the American Legion, Douglas Country Club, the Elks & the Mt. Moriah Masonic Lodge. The Douglas Dispatch, Tues Dec. 26, 1995.

DINSMORE, Amelia "Millie", born 1905 in Wales. Died Jan 3, 1999 at Whispering Pine Care Home, Hereford, AZ. Burial Jan 7, 1999 2 pm at Evergreen Cemetery, Bisbee. Bisbee Funeral Home in charge of arrangements with Pastor Mike Bergman of Country Estates Southern Baptist Church of Sierra Vista, AZ officiating. Daughter: Virginia (Ben) Leiendecker of Hereford, AZ. Sons: Howard of Huachuca City, AZ; Herbert (Marjorie) of Phoenix. Grandchildren: Dale (Patty); Philip (Susie); James (Becky) Leiendecker, all of Hereford, AZ.; Ruthie (Jim) Thursby of Bisbee; Virginia (Emanuel) Bozzi of France; Janet (Mark) Shaffer of Iowa: Dianne Dinsmore of Phoenix; Becky Dinsmore of Huachuca City, AZ; Jean Fiorini of Durango, CO.; David (Aleta)Fiorini of Farmington, NM Sons: Joe Jr; Eugene "Bud" & daughter Edna Fiorini, all three deceased. The Bisbee News, Jan 7, 1999, pg 2 & 12.

**DIXON, James Otto,** born May 28, 1909 at Douglas, AZ. Died March 19, 1993 at Sierra Vista (AZ) Community Hospital. Burial 10am March 23, 1993 at Calvary Cemetery, Douglas, AZ. Funeral services from Brown Page Mortuary Chapel with military graveside services by the American Legion and VFW. Spouse: Mary Benson (a Douglas native, married Oct 14, 1938) of Bisbee, AZ. Brother-in-law and sister-in-law: James & Mary Anita Benson of Yuma, AZ and Paul & Dorothy Huber of Douglas, AZ. Mr. Dixon taught in the Douglas and worked in the Cochise Co. Recorder's Office. He served in the U.S. Army in the European theater in WWII. The Douglas Dispatch, Sun May 21, 1993, pg 3.

**DODSON, Landrum V. Je,** born June 12, 1917 at Eastland, TX. Seventy-eight yrs of age. Died June 3, 1996 at Tucson (AZ) Medical Center. Burial June 13, 1996 at Calvary Cemetery, Douglas, AZ. Arrangements by Brown Page Mortuary of Douglas. Spouse: Sofia V. Step-sons: Victor Ramirez and Patricio Ramirez, both of Chihuahua, Mex. and Jorge Gutierrez of Texas. Sisters: Margaret (Charles) Gaddy; Barbara (Frank) Gorman; Marie (Tom) Strother; Louise (I) Mandry, all of Texas. Pallbearers: Mike Gorman, Victor Ramirez, Patricio Ramirez, Jorge Gutierrez. The Douglas Dispatch, June 11, 1996.

**DOHONEY, Charles H.** SIERRA VISTA — Charles H. Dohoney, 83, longtime resident of Sierra Vista, passed away on Wednesday, Sept. 6, 2017 at home with his family by his side. Charles was born on March 22, 1934 in Hillsboro, Texas to Charlie and Mary Mae (Webb) Dohoney. Charles proudly served for two years in the U.S. Army, before starting his long career in electronics and communication with the U.S. government. As a civil servant, his job had him traveling all over the world. Charles met the love of his life, Ida Irene Bobbitt, and the two were married in Itasca, Texas on Dec. 22, 1954. He enjoyed time spent on

his computer and was an avid Dallas Cowboy fan. Charles is survived by his loving wife of 62 years, Ida, one daughter, Nancy Bodenstadt and her husband Robert of Sierra Vista. Six grandchildren, Jason Kutscher and Cameron Bodenstadt of Austin, Texas, Jade Plante and Daniel Plante of Port St. Lucie, Florida, Lauren Sirola of Babson Park, Florida and Erin Kutscher of Sierra Vista. Also, five great grandchildren and several nieces and nephews. He was preceded in death by his parents, Charlie and Mary Dohoney, and his daughter, Vicky Plante in 2006. Graveside services will be held at 1 p.m. on Monday, Sept. 11, 2017 at Southern Arizona Veterans' Memorial Cemetery, 1300 S. Buffalo Soldier Trail, Sierra Vista. In lieu of flowers the family asks that memorials be made in Charles' name to Casa de la Paz Hospice, Sierra Vista, Arizona. Arrangements by Hatfield Funeral Home. Online condolences for the family, please visit hatfieldfh.com. Sierra Vista Herald/Review. Thursday, October 26, 2017. Online. (Transcribed by Jean Walker).

**DOHRING, Dale R.** September 11, 1996. Dale R. Dohring. Dale R. Dohring, 36, of Sierra Vista died Saturday, Sept. 7, 1996, in Chandler. Mr. Dohring was a proud U.S. Army paratrooper. He was awarded numerous Army commendations. He was born in Chandler, and resided in Sierra Vista for 15 years. Mr. Dohring was working toward a degree in chemistry. Dale and Kelly Lovette were married in 1985. Mr. Dohring is survived by his wife, Kelly of Sierra Vista; parents, Max and Jackie Dohring of Euless, Texas; two brothers, Steve of Miami Beach, Fla., and Bob of Tucson; one sister, Dawn Fulton of Missouri; four children, Sarah, 12, Jackie, 11, Christina, 8 and Anna, 5, all of Sierra Vista; and numerous aunts, uncles cousins and friends. Visitation was held from 3-4 p.m. today. Arrangements are by the Sierra Vista Foothills Memorial, Sierra Vista. (Picture of Dale r. Dohring) Sierra Vista Herald.

### DOMINGUEZ:

**DOMINGUEZ, Mary Connie Lira**,born Dec 14, 1916 at Tombstone, AZ. Died Aug 10, 1993 at Torrance, CA. Burial Aug 14, 1993 at Culver City, CA Holy Cross Cemetery. Rice Mortuary of Torrance, CA in charge of arrangements. Spouse: Ildefonso Dominguez of Torrance (married Feb 27, 1943). Parents: Marcos Lira (died 1980) & Petra Lira of Douglas. Son & daughter-in-law: Michael and Candy Dominguez of Tucson; Daughters & sons-inlaw: Becky & Bruce Walker of Vista, CA; Patricia & Ron Kemalyan of Manhattan Beach, CA. Four grandchildren. Brother & sister-in-law: Joaquin & Fidela Lira. Sister: Lucinda Lira, all of Douglas. Sister & brother-in-law: Artemisa & Marcos Lira of Los Angeles, CA; Brother: Frank Lira of Santa Monica, CA. Sister & brother-in-law Flora & Arnold Nova of Venice, Ca. Mrs. Dominguez lived the last 39 yrs in Torrance. She was a member of the YWCA Club, Club Selene & Immaculate Conception Church all of Douglas. Graduated from Douglas High School in 1938. Mrs. Dominguez was a nurse 16 yrs at Little Company of Mary Hospital & member of St. Catherine of Laboure Catholic Church in Torrance. The Daily Dispatch, Thur Aug 26, 1993 pg 2. Aug 27, 1993 pg 2 gives corrections and additional items.

**DOMINGUEZ, Rafael D. "Riquio",** born Oct 24, 1909 at Pilares, Sonora, Mex. Died Feb 5, 1993 at Tucson (AZ) Medical Center. Burial 1pm Tues Feb 9, 1993 at Calvary Cemetery, Douglas, AZ. Spouse: Mercedes Castillo (died April 4, 1991) Daughter: Rebecca Castillo of Douglas, AZ. Brother: Joe D. Dominguez of Pirtleville, AZ. Cousin: Leonor Diaz Munoz of Douglas. Sister-in-law: Ramona Castillo Valenzuela of Douglas. Member of American Legion Fred Hilburn Post # 11; VFW Post # 426; 40et 8 Voitre 160 (?). Honorary member of Cochise Kiwanis Club. Immaculate Conception Church of Douglas, AR. Mr. Dominguez worked 20 yrs for the City of Douglas. He served in Sqd. A. 327 Army Air Force in 1942-1945 in Italy. He lived in Douglas 75 plus yrs. The Douglas Dispatch Sun Feb 7, 1993, pg 3.

**DOMINGUEZ, Salim S. Sr.,** born Dec 5, 1919 at Naco, AZ. died Aug 13, 1994 at the Copper Queen Hospital, Bisbee, AZ. Burial Aug 17, 1994 at Evergreen Cemetery, Bisbee, AZ. St. Michael Church, Naco, with Father James Coleman officiating. Arrangements by Dugan Funeral Chapel of Bisbee. Spouse: Lillian Dominguez of Naco, AZ. Sons: Salim Jr. (Karen) of Tucson; Kenneth (Barbara) of Washington: Ronald of CA. Daughter: Dian (Doug) Walkinshaw Moncreif of South Carolina. Brother: Joe Dominguez of Naco. Eight grandchildren, 5 great grandchildren. Member of the Bisbee Elks, Kiwanis Club and American Legion Post #16. The Douglas Dispatch, Aug 17, 1994.

**DOMINGUEZ, Salvador,** born April 11, 1907 in Mexico. Fifty-six yrs of age. Died Thur June 13, 1963 in the hospital at Douglas, AZ. Burial Sat June 15, 1963 at Calvary Cemetery, Douglas, AZ with Brown Page Mortuary in charge of arrangements. No known relatives. The Douglas Dispatch, June 14, 1963.

**DONAHUE, Phil.** Dies in Prescott. Prescott, Mar. 3 – (AP) – Arrangements were being made today for the funeral of Phil Donahue, 74 years old, Cochise county pioneer, who died yesterday at the state pioneers home here. Donahue came to the territory of Arizona in 1873 and settled at Bisbee. He lived in and near that town until admitted to the home June 12, 1937. He is survived by his wife, Viola; a daughter, Mrs. Viola Davis, Phoenix, and a son, Edward of Lowell. Arizona Republic, Phoenix, AZ. Friday, March 4, 1938. Pg. 13 (Transcribed by Jean Walker).

**DONALDSON, Hyrum Smith**, Feb 28, 1883 - Jan 18, 1947. Early Pioneer Dies Saturday Hyrum Smith Donaldson, 63, one of Douglas' earliest pioneers, died at 10:42 a.m. Saturday in a local hospital. His home was at 1333 Greene Street. Born in Castle Dale, Utah, Mr. Donaldson settled in Douglas in 1901. He was foreman of the Arizona Gypsum Plaster company of Douglas from 1909 to 1926 and worked for the county and state highway departments until 1942 when he was injured in an accident. He had been ill for four years. Decedent is survived by his wife, Mrs. Iva Belle Donaldson, a daughter, Mrs. Louis A. Click of Phoenix; a son, John L. Donaldson of Douglas and a grandchild, Beth Click. A brother, S. A. Donaldson of Hachita, also survives. Funeral services will be held at 2 p.m. Tuesday in the Latter Day Saints church, with Bishop E. L. Stott officiating. Burial will be made by Brown-Page in Calvary Cemetery. Douglas Daily Dispatch, January 19, 1947

Donaldson Rites Tuesday Funeral services for Hyrum S. Donaldson, 1333 Greene street, will be held at 2 p.m. Tuesday in the Latter Day Saints church. Pallbearers will be Kumen Herbert, Elmo Herbert, Earl R. Jorgenson, Don C. Judd, E. D. Robinson and Russell Noyes. Douglas Daily Dispatch, January 21, 1947 Transcribed by Wilola Follett. Death certificate is at http://genealogy.az.gov/azdeath/079/10790071.pdf

**DONOHOE, Michael Joseph**, born Aug 15, 1870 at County Galway, Ireland. Ninety-three yrs of age. Died Fri at Douglas (AZ) Hospital. He had been in the hospital since Labor Day when he fell & broke his hip. Burial Mon at Calvary Memorial Park, Douglas, AZ. from Immaculate Conception Church, Douglas. Spouse: Ruby of 1016 19th St. Douglas, AZ (married June 10, 1908 at Immaculate Conception Church, Douglas, AZ). Children: Mrs. James A. (Ruth) Elliott of 1450 13th St., Douglas, AZ; Richael J. Donohoe Jr. of Rigby, Idaho; Dr. T.L. Donohoe of Tucson. Eleven grandchildren, 5 great grandchildren. Pallbearers: Martin V. Byrne, Tom Campbell, J.C. Durazo, John Kazal, Curtis Page, Mike Mike. Mrs. Donohoe emigrated via SS New Media on July 4, 1893 to Quebec City.

**DOOLY, J.W.** Dooley Dies From Injuries Sustained in Naco Holdup. J. W. Dooley, the cook who was held up and left on the tracks near the Naco depot, died yesterday from the effects of the terrible mangling he

received by being run over by a passing train. The circumstances attending the death of Dooley and the manner in which he was turned over to the Copper Queen hospital here, led Dr. Shine, head of the Copper Queen staff of physicians, to report the death to the coroner. The coroner wsa notified at 6 o'clock last evening and at once impaneled a jury composed of the following: S.A. Fisher, John F. White, J. A. Cummings, J. C. Krumlin, David Kincaid and William Lyle. The remains of the victim were viewed at the hospital last evening, and the jury ordered to report for final consideration of the death of Dooley tonight at 6 o'clock, when it is expected that witnesses will be procured who can throw some light on what happened after the finding of Dooley beside the track at Naco on Sunday evening. There is little hope that the murder, for such he transpires to be, will ever be convicted, for there seems to be no one who saw Dooley held up or saw anyone who knows of the affair. Dooley died yesterday at noon, either from the effects of his injuries or from the shock of the operation performed to remove his arm at the shoulder. J.W. Dooley was until the time of his death employed as a cook in the boarding houses at Lowell. On Sunday he went to Naco on business, and while there he got on a little spree he had over \$50 in cash and a gold watch on his person when held up. This was missing, with the exception of a few dollars in small silver, when he was found beside the track on Sunday evening. When brought to the hospital in this city, after the operation had been performed, no word accompanied him concerning what had been done by the physicians who attended him in Naco. All that the company physicians could do to save the life of Dooley was done, but to no avail, and he succumbed to his injuries shortly after noon yesterday. Bisbee Daily Review, Bisbee, AZ. Wednesday, September 30, 1903. Pg 1. (Transcribed by Jean Walker).

# DORAME:

**DORAME, Carlos D.,** born Nov 4, 1906 at Pirtleville, AZ. Died March 6, 1995 at South East Arizona Medical Center, Douglas, AZ. Burial at Sacred Heart Cemetery, Pirtleville, AZ with Father Luis Chavez officiating. Son: Valentin of Nevada. Sisters: Betty Hernandez of Tucson; Maria Socorro Denny of Bullhead City, AZ; Esther Mieding & Delia Rogenes, both of CA. Brothers: Rafel of Douglas; Angel Sr, Ramon, Gillermo, and Ruben, all of Tucson, AZ. Mrs. Dorame served in WWII. He worked in general construction. The Douglas Dispatch, March 8, 1995.

**DORAME, Gemmima H,** born Dec 15, 1994 at 8:26am. Parents Francisco & Delfina Dorame of Douglas, AZ. Maternal grandparents: Estela & Jose Hunt. Paternal grandparents: Francisco & Beatrice Dorame of Douglas. Siblings: Victor 13, Jesus 11, and Maria Luisa 10. The Douglas Dispatch, Dec 21, 1994, pg 2.

**DORAME, Jose S.,** born June 7, 1910 at San Miguelto, Mexico. Died Jan 22, 1995 at the University Hospital, Tucson, AZ. Services and burial in Aqua Prieta, Mex. Arrangements by Brown Page Mortuary, Douglas, AZ. Spouse: Celia of Aqua Prieta, Mex. 'Daughters: Alicia Gomez; Luz Silva; Graciela Luna; Lenor Caperon and Lily Cordova. Son: Carlos Samaniego. Sisters: Delfina Medina & Loretta Vasquez. Twenty-three grandchildren, 32 great grandchildren, 3 great grandchildren. The Douglas Dispatch, Jan 24, 1995.

**DORAME, Pearl Williams,** born March 6, 1927 at Douglas, AZ. Sixty-six yrs of age. died Sept 13, 1993 at Tucson, AZ. Burial Thurs Sept 16, 1993 at Holy Hope Catholic Cemetery, Tucson, AZ. with Rev. David Hallstrom of Farwell Church of Christ officiating. Spouse: Angel Dorame Sr. of Tucson. Step-parents: Inocencio & Santos Guerrero. Sons & daughters-in-law: Angel Jr. and Sandy Dorame; Tom & Joey Dorame; Bob & Dorothy Dorame. Nine grandchildren, 5 great grandchildren. Sisters & brothers-in-law: Cecilia and Jesus Vidal; Josie & John Ivey and Ella & Eldon Johnson. Sister: Jane Hoover. Brothers & sisters-in-law: Herbert & Pat Williams & Frank & Becky Herbert. Mrs. Dorame had lived in Tucson since 1949. The Douglas Dispatch, Sun Sept 19, 1993 pg 2.

**DORAME, Trinidad Enriquez,** born June 16, 1924 at Nacozari, Sonora, Mex. Died Nov 25, 1995 at Douglas, AZ. Burial Nov 29, 1995 at Sacred Heart Cemetery, Pirtleville, AZ. Arrangements by Curtis Page & Sons. Preceded in death by husband, Rafael Dorame (in 1980). Children: Guillermo, Ruben, Martha, and Reye. Sister: Maria Durazo. Brother: Jose Durazo. The Douglas Dispatch, Nov 28, 1995.

### DOTSON:

**DOTSON, Cecilia Clara.** Died July 16, 1957 in Spain. Killed in a car accident while with the U.S. Civil Service. Burial July 30, 1957 Calvary Cemetery, Douglas, AZ beside her sister, Mary Ella (lot C-068-6) Cochise Genealogical Society Library Cem. Bk., pg 120. See Mary Ella Dotson for source of info.

**DOTSON, Miss Mary Ella,** born May 19 at Cananea, Sonora, Mex. Forty-four yrs of age. Died Fri Aug 9, 1963 at Douglas (AZ) Hospital. Burial Mon at Calvary Cemetery, Douglas, AZ from Immaculate Conception Church with Rev. Cornelius McGrenra officiating. (lot C-068-5, next to sister, Cecilia). Mother: Mrs. Concha Dotson of 902 8th St., Douglas, AZ. Brother: John Dotson of the home. The family came to Douglas just after WWII. The family home is 902 8th St. Douglas. The Douglas Dispatch, and the Cochise Genealogical Society Library Cem. Bk, pg 120.

**DOTY, Harry L.** March 27, 1975. Harry Doty. Funeral services for Harry L. Doty, 83, were held Thursday, March 20, at the Benson Mortuary. The Rev. C.W. Clark of the Gateway Assembly of God Church officiated at the services. Mr. Doty was born Feb. 8, 1892 in New York City, N.Y. He was a retired cartographer who worked 36 years for the National board of Fire Underwriters of New York City. He worked making maps of all major cities in the United States. He retired from his position in 1958. He had resided in Tucson for five years and then moved to Benson two years ago. Mr. Doty is survived by his widow, Belvia, of the home; two sons, Donald G., Cochise, Az.; William, Calif; a step son, W.G. Huffman, Christianburg, Va.; one step-daughter, Mrs. Faye Wood, Symrna, Tenn.; and six grandchildren. Final disposition of the deceased was by cremation. The Benson Mortuary was in charge of local arrangements. San Pedro Valley News-Sun.

#### DOUGLAS:

**DOUGLAS, Hertha M.,** born Oct 20, 1907 at Salem, SD. Died July 5, 1994 at Bisbee, AZ. Burial July 8, 1994 at Newton Cemetery, Newton, Mass. Local arrangements by Dugan Funeral Chapel of Bisbee. Spouse: Rev Dr. Earl W. Douglas (died 1959). Parents: George & Hertha Kehrberge Jerman. Daughters: Sandra (Gene) Fotinos-Riggs; Faye (Byron Berry) Douglas, both of Bisbee, AZ.; Betty (Peter) Wolff of Mass. Ten grandchildren, 4 great grandchildren. Sisters: Margarite Stratton of Washington & Fern Kasten of South Dakota. Mrs. Douglas received a teaching degree in SD colleges. She was director of religious education in Mass & had been a Bisbee resident for 4 yrs. The Douglas Dispatch, Sun June 10, 1994, pg 2.

**DOUGLAS, James Stuart Sr.** Seventy-five yrs of age. Died March 31, 1997 at Tucson, AZ. A memorial service is to be held at his residence on Friday, April 4th at 9:00am. Spouse: Mary Peace Hazard Douglas. Son: James Stuart Douglas III of Douglas (deceased) & Peter Hazard Douglas. Daughters: Bronwyn McGregor Douglas Rubenstein & Morgan Peace Douglas. Grandchildren: Summer & Megan Douglas Neil & David Rubenstein Philip Rosenberg. Father: Lewis W. Douglas. Mr. Douglas was the grandson of Dr. James Douglas who the City of Douglas, AZ was named after. The Douglas Dispatch, April 2, 1997 & The Arizona Daily Star, Wed April 2, 1997, section A pg 14.

**DOUTHIT, Myrtle L.** January 2, 1980. In Memoriam. Tucson. Myrtle L. Douthit. Myrtle L. Douthit, 86, 814 N. Alvernon Way, Tucson, died Sunday in Tucson Medical Center. Born Dec. 17, 1893 in Sevier County, Ark., she married James T. Douthit on Sept. 29, 1912 in Muskogee, Okla. They lived in Douglas from 1943-1961. Her husband died in June 1960. She is survived by six children; three daughters, Mary and Betty, Tucson, Martha N. Park, Long Beach, Calif.; and three sons, Raymond, Tulsa, Okla.; Jack, Antioch, Calif.; James, Phoenix; 14 grandchildren and 14 great granchildren. Funeral services will be 1 p.m. Thursday at Brown-Page Mortuary with burial following in Calvary Cemetery, with the Rev. Ernest Fritschle officiating. The Douglas Dispatch.

**DOWNEY, Dorothy,** born Oct 4, 1901 at Raton, NM Died April 4, 1993 at St. Joseph's Hospital, Phoenix, AZ. Burial April 8, 1993 at Calvary Memorial Park, Douglas, AZ. Services 11am at St. Stephen's Episcopal Church, Douglas, AZ. Spouse: Harry E. Downey (died 1978, married 1924 at Bisbee, AZ). Parents: Matthew & Minnie Wilson. Daughters & sons-in-law: Pat & Earl Powles of Phoenix and Shirley & Bob Sproul of Turkey Creek, Cochise Co, AZ. Grandchildren; Diana Powles & Becky Bayless, both of Phoenix; Steven Powles of Phoenix; Robbie Sproul of Chandler, AZ; John Sproul of Globe, AZ. Great grandchildren: Abigail Bayless; Mandy, Ted & Shain Sproul. The Wilson family moved to Bisbee in 1912. Mrs. Downey was employed by the Douglas office of the Cochise Co. Assessor for 22 yrs. Mr. & Mrs. Downey lived in Douglas most of their married life and moved to Phoenix in 1975. She was a member of St. Stephens Church and the Border Chapter #15 Order of the Eastern Star. The Douglas Dispatch, Tues April 6, 1993, pg 3.

**DOWNS, Edward Murphy,** born Oct 23, 1912 at Bisbee, AZ. Eighty-four yrs of age. Died March 4, 1997 at home in McNeal, AZ. Burial March 8, 1997 at the McNeal (AZ) Cemetery from St. Patrick's Church with Rev. Stanley Nadolny officiating.. Spouse: Agnes Irene Holt Downs (died Dec 22, 1996, married abt 1940). Parents: Joseph Patrick & Rose Elizabeth Murphy Downs. Dugan Funeral Chapel of Bisbee for arrangements. Son: Edward Holt Downs (died 1952, ) and Frank (Joyce) of Duncan, AZ. Daughter: Margaret Ellen(Ron) Bemis of Douglas, AZ. Grandchildren: Bill & Eddie Foster; Dennis & Michelle Downs. Sister: Anna Downs Gaetjens of Carlsbad, NM Brothers: Joseph, John & Francis (all deceased) Mr. Downs attended Loretto Academy and McNeal School & graduated from Bisbee High School. He worked as an electrician for Phelps Dodge, retiring in 1975. He owned & operated his cattle ranch in McNeal. He was a member of Bisbee Elks Lodge # 671; Cochise Co. Farm Bureau & St. Patrick's Church, Bisbee, AZ. The Douglas Dispatch, March 7, 1997.

**DRAKE, Willie Hodge,** born in TX. Ninety yrs of age. Died June 12, 1996 at Scottsdale, AZ. Spouse: Walte Hodge & Avery Drake. Son: Walter W. Hodge of Nogales. Daughter: Judy Lundin of Phoenix, AZ. The Douglas Dispatch, June 13, 1996.

**DRAPAK, William A. "Choch",** born at Chicago, Ill. Forty-seven yrs of age. Died Feb 23, 1998 at the Veteran's Medical Center, Tucson, AZ. Burial private in Ill. Undisclosed location for memorial service 3pm, March 7. Arrangements by Bisbee Funeral Home. Mother: Marjorie Drapak of Bisbee, AZ. Sons: Anton D. & Scott D. Drapak of FL. Sister: Kathleen Sikora of MN. Brother: timothy Drapak of Bisbee. Mr. Drapak was a 14 yr. resident of Bisbee. He was a U.S. Army veteran in Germany. He worked as a sleeping car attendant for Amtrak. Memorials may be sent to the Bisbee Coalition for the Homeless. The Bisbee News, Thurs March 5, 1998, pg 2.

**DUARTE** 

**DUARTE, Miriam M.,** born Sept 11, 1973 at Los Angeles, CA. Died Feb 5, 1996 at Bisbee, AZ. Burial Feb 8, 1996 at Calvary Cemetery, Douglas, AZ. with Father Chavez officiating. Daughter: Irma Isabel. Parents: Irma & Antonio Duarte of Tucson. Brothers: Marcos & Victor, both of Tucson. Grandparents: Casimiro & Isabel Monje of Aqua Prieta, Mex. The Douglas Dispatch, Feb 7, 1996.

**DUARTE, Sylvia Robles**, born Jan 11, 1945 at Aqua Prieta, Mex. Fifty-two yrs of age. Died March 6, 1997 at Tucson, AZ. Burial March 8, 1997 at Calvary Cemetery, Douglas, AZ with arrangements by Brown Page Mortuary of Douglas. Spouse: Pedro Duarte, Sr. of Aqua Prieta, Mex. Sons: Pedro Duarte Jr of Aqua Prieta, Mex. Daughters: Sylvia Duarte Robles of Douglas, AZ; Norma D. Chavez of Tucson, AZ and Claudia D. Medina of Mesa, AZ. Sisters: Anna Hurtado and Norma Robles of Douglas, AZ. The Douglas Dispatch, March 9, 1997.

**DUDER, Alexkj.** Fatal Accident. Two Men Killed at Bisbee West Mine Last Evening. Shortly after six o'clock last night a fatal accident occurred at the Bisbee West mine in which Frank Bowman and Alex Duder lost their lives. The company had been hoisting water all day from their lower levels and the rope and guide had become wet and the cold weather froze the cross-head, and when Bowman and Duder had descended in the bucket down about 500 feet the frozen cross-head broke and gave way dropping the bucket and its two occupants over 600 feet below. The engineer quickly gave the alarm and Superintendent Dwight went down and brought up the two mangled forms of Bowman and Duder. A messenger was dispatched to Bisbee and notified Judge M. J. Brown, who summoned a coroner's jury and left for the scene of the accident. In speaking of the accident last night Superintendent S.W. Clawson of the Copper Queen company said: "It was a terrible accident but such accidents are no uncommon where a bucket hoist is used and it was but a short time ago that just such a thing occurred up in Colorado and six miners lost their lives." Frank Bowman is a young man about 16 years old and has two brothers in Bisbee. Alex Duder is well known in the Copper Queen mine for nearly a year prior to his going over to Bisbee West. Bisbee Daily Review, Bisbee, AZ. Saturday, December 14, 1901 pg 1. (Transcribed by Jean Walker).

### **DUENES:**

**DUENES, Alice.** Seventy-seven yrs of age. Died Aug 28, 1996 at Tucson, AZ. Spouse: Marciano "Jimmy" (died 1945). Son: Richard of Tucson. Daughter: Sue (Gary) South of Globe, AZ. Sister: Mary Moore of Scottsdale, AZ. The Douglas Dispatch, Sept 5, 1996.

**DUENES**, **Marciano**, Died February 23, 1945 Feb. 28, 1945. Duenes Services to Be Conducted On Thursday. Funeral services for Pvt. Marciano Duenes, who died at Hot Springs, Ark., will be held at 10 a.m. Thursday at the Catholic church, with burial in the soldiers' plot in Calvary cemetery. A rosary service will be held at the Porter and Ames chapel at 8 o'clock tonight. Douglas Daily Dispatch.

March 2, 1945. Duenes Funeral Held Yesterday At Local Church. Funeral services were held at the Catholic church at 10 o'clock yesterday morning for Pvt. Marciano (Jimmy) Duenes, 32, who died in an army hospital in Hot Springs, Ark., Feb. 23. Burial was in Calvary cemetery and a firing squad from the Douglas army air field participated in the graveside services. The active pall bearers were Tony Stimac, John Pope, Ray Tadeo, Felix Durazo, Jumberto Moreno and Alfree DeVore. The honorary pall bearers were Joe Holmes, Herschel Holmes, E.C. Piper, Jack Barnhart, George Coughlin and John Nemanich. Private Duenes was reared in Douglas and attended the local high school. He was employed by Smith's Food Center and Coca Cola bottling Works before entering the armed forces. He is survived by his wife, Alice, and infant

son, and by his mother, Mrs. Roy Manley, Sr., Lee Manley and Roy Manley, who is serving in the navy. Douglas Daily Dispatch.

**DUGENT, Robert,** born Oct 21, 1937 at Baltimore, MD. Died Nov 21, 1993 at home in Douglas, AZ. Memorial Wed Nov 24, 1993 at St. Luke's Catholic Church, Douglas, AZ. Spouse: Elsa Dugent of Douglas. Children: Robert Weber of Phoenix; Angie Woods of Iowa; John Juarez of Phoenix; Naomi Matney of Douglas, and a daughter of Baltimore. Sister-in-law: Shirley Morales of Douglas. Sister: Patricia Mae of Baltimore. Brothers: Michael Dugent & Jim Dugent of Baltimore. The Douglas Dispatch, Tues Nov 23, 1993, pg 2. Picture & obituary in file folder of the Cochise Genealogical Society.

# DUGIE:

**DUGIE, Margaret,** born Dec 12, 1936. Sixty-two yrs of age. Died Feb 12, 1999. Burial at Evergreen Cemetery, Bisbee, AZ from St. Patrick's Church, Bisbee, with Rev. Stanley Nadolny officiating. Arrangements by Dugan Funeral Chapel of Bisbee. Spouse: Timothy S. Dugie Jr (died 1977). Parents: Henry Waclawczyk & Cecelia Gaulik. Sons: Michael (Maria) of Douglas: Steven (Cindy) of Show Low, AZ; Richard (Carol) of Bothell, WA. Daughters: Cheryl (Bill) Hofelter of Phoenix; Laura (Jeff) Evans of Tucson and Cynthia (Mark) Redding of Chandler, AZ. Brother: Adrian Waclawczyk of Texas. Sisters: Jo Anne Dugie; Patricia (John) Foster; Edna (Charles) Imkin, all of Texas. The Bisbee News, Thu Feb 18, 1999, pg 2.

**DUGIE, Mary Rose**, of Bisbee. Born April 8, 1905 at Hobson, TX. Eighty-eight yrs of age. Died Oct 27, 1993 at Sierra Vista (AZ) Community Hospital. Burial Mon Nov 1, 1993 at Evergreen Cemetery, Bisbee, AZ. from St. Patrick Church, Bisbee. Dugan Funeral Chapel of Bisbee in charge of arrangements. Spouse: Valentine Dugie (died Aug 6, 1952). Parents: John & Rose Moczygemba. Daughter: Agnes Dark (died March 1988). Sons & daughters-inlaw: Sylvester & Melva Dugie of Bisbee & Ignatius & Ruth Dugie also of Bisbee. Sixteen grandchildren, 14 great grandchildren. Brother: Sam Moczygemba of TX. Sister: Rose Laskowski of TX. Mrs. Dugie moved to Bisbee from Texas in 1937. She was a member of St. Patrick Catholic Church & Our Ladies of Sodality. The Douglas Dispatch, Fri Oct 29, 1993, pg 2.

**DUGIE, Val J.** Bisbee – Final rites for Val J. Dugie, 50, who died Wednesday, will be held Saturday at 9 a.m. in St. Patrick's Church. The Rev. John L. Howard will officiate. Dugie had been a resident of this district for 22 years. He is survived by his wife, Mary Rose; two sons, Sylvester and Ignaciua; and one daughter, Agnes, all of Bisbee; two brothers, Timothy of Bisbee and Cleo of San Antonio, Tex.; and a sister Mrs. Annie Kotara of San Antonio. Burial will be in Evergreen Cemetery. Arizona Republic, Phoenix, AZ. Saturday, August 9, 1952. Pg. 12. (Transcribed by Jean Walker).

**DUKE, Dale Alma,** born March 13, 1919 at Heber, Utah. Died Sept 14, 1993 at his home in Bisbee, AZ. of a gunshot wound inflicted by an escaped prisoner. Burial Sat Sept 18, 1993 at 11 am. at Evergreen Cemetery, Bisbee, AZ. from Bisbee Ward of the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter Day Saints. Arrangements by Bisbee Funeral Home. Spouse: Mary Stuart Duke (of 53 yrs) of Bisbee. Sons: Dale A. Duke Jr of Albuquerque, NM. & Daniel Thomas Duke of Phoenix, AZ. Daughters: Mary Catherine Bloomer of Mesa, AZ & Sylvia Ann Joy of Sierra Vista, AZ. Thirteen grandchildren, 3 great grandchildren. Sister: Ellen Lunt of Heber, Utah. Brothers: Don Duke of Mesa, AZ & Fred Duke of Utah. Mr. Duke was a veteran of WWII. He retired, after 21 yrs, from Lockheed Aircraft, as a mechanic. He was a member of Bisbee Ward, Church of Jesus Christ of Latter Day Saints; Boy Scouts of America; National Rifle Assoc.; National Railroad Assoc. The Douglas Dispatch, Fri Sept 17, 1993, pg 2.

**DUMAS, Thomas E. "Bill"** of Huachuca City, AZ. Born Oct 12, 1917 at Soper, OK. Died Dec 30, 1993 at the Veteran's Administration Hospice, Tucson, AZ. Burial Jan 3, 1994 at Evergreen Cemetery, Bisbee, AZ with Dugan Funeral Chapel, of Bisbee, in charge of arrangements. Spouse: Ione Dumas of Huachuca City, AZ. Parents: Houston & Ava Lemon Dumas. Brothers: Dorman & Leo Dumas (both deceased); Dan Dumas of Bridge City, TX. Sisters: Houstene Kelley & Winella Ferguson (both deceased) & Avonne Dumas of Beamont, TX. Mr. Dumas was a veteran of WWII, U.S. Army. He worked for Sundt Construction Co. & A.J. Gilbert Construction Co. He lived 41 yrs in Bisbee before moving to Huachuca City. He had moved to Arizona from Texas. The Douglas Dispatch, Thurs Jan 6, 1994, pg. 2.

**DUNAGAN, George Monroe Jr.,** born June 11, 1920 at Douglas, AZ. Seventy-five yrs of age. Died Dec 25, 1995 at home in Douglas, AZ. Burial Fri Dec 29, 1995 at Calvary Memorial Park, Douglas, AZ. from St. Luke's Church. Arrangements by Curtis Page & Sons Funeral Home. Spouse: Vonne "Sally" Dunagan of Douglas (married 52 yrs, abt 1943). Mother: Margaret Dunagan of Animas, NM Brothers: Charles (Barbara) & Steven (Terry), both of Douglas; Dave (Billie) of Animas, NM; Paul (Pam) of Lordsburg, NM Sisters: Margarite (Bill) Evans of Tucson, AZ & Mary Waller of Silver City, NM Pallbearers: Charles, Steve, Dave, & Paul Dunagan; La Var & Owan Hinton. Honorary Pallbearers: Lawson Barrett, Bert Montono, Hank Zamar, Bob O'Connell, Bill Kimble, Armando Moulmet & George Brady. Mr. Dunagan served in Africa with the Army Air Corps & in the Mediterranean in WWII. He worked for a while on the ranch in Animas then 25 yrs for Southern AZ Auto in Douglas, AZ. The Douglas Dispatch, Wed Dec 27, 1995, pg 2. Picture on file with the Cochise Genealogical Society.

#### **DUNCAN:**

**DUNCAN, Carmen A,** Febuary 28, 1912 - May 3, 1982 May 13, 1982. Requiem Mass was held at 10 a.m. on Friday, May 7 at the Sacred Heart Catholic Church for Carmen A. Duncan who died May 3, in Tucson. She was 70 years old. Mrs. Duncan was born in Alamogordo, New Mexico on Feb. 28, 1912 and moved to Arizona in 1926. She was the former owner of Rix's Tavern. She is survived by her husband, Larry; a daughter, Jonnie Belle Bethel; two grandsons, Roger Bethel and Russell Bethel; and a great grandson, Ryan Roger Bethel, all of Willcox. Casket bearers were Dave Harris, Ted Kortsen, Dick Ellis, Larry More, Wayne Cox and Oscar Woods. Honorary bearers were Darrell Duncan, Donnie Duncan, Marvin B. Combs, Calvin Cocke, Gerald Dabbs, and Eugene Mingus. Burial was in Sunset Cemetery with Westlawn Chapel in charge of arrangements. Arizona Range News, Willcox.

**DUNCAN, Larry,** October 3, 1907 - December 9, 1983 December 15, 1983. Services were held on Monday, December 12 for Larry Duncan who died in Willcox on December 9. He was 76. Mr. Duncan was born in Orbison, Ohio on October 3, 1907. Living in Willcox for the past 49 years, he had moved here from Marble Falls, Texas. He had been a rancher. He is survived by a daughter, Jonnie Belle Bethel of Willcox; two nephews, Darrell Duncan of Tucson and Donald Duncan of Redondo Beach, California; a grand-niece, Marlene Smith of Fruita, Colorado; two Grandsons, Roger and Russell Bethel, both of Willcox; and three great-grandchildren. Services were held in the Westlawn Chapel with T.R. Smallwood officiating. Burial followed in Sunset Cemetery. Casket bearers were R.B. Smith, Dave Harris, Gale Barton, Scott Harris, Dick Ellis and Ted Kortsen. Honorary casket bearers were Harry Sommer, Larry Moore, Jim Smith, Gerald Dabbs, and Wayne Cox. Arrangements were by Westlawn Chapel. Arizona Range News, Willcox.

**DUNKLIN, Thelma P.** September 11, 1996. Thelma P. Dunklin. Benson Resident. Thelma P. Dunklin died on Friday, Sept. 6, 1996, in Benson, where she lived for the past ten years. She was 90 years old. She was born to James Wesley and Viola Dunklin on Aug. 26, 1906, in Malakoff, Texas. She was a homemaker for

her family. She lived in Arizona since 1981, previously residing in Tucson. Funeral services were held Monday, Sept. 9, 1996, at Carroll-Lehr Chapel in Athens, Texas. She was buried in Malakoff City Cemetery in Malakoff, Texas. She is survived by a daughter, Nelda Barnett, of Benson; a grandson, Max Barnett, of Benson; two great granddaughters, Brandy Barnett Stone and Jennifer Barnett. San Pedro Valley News.

**DUNLAP, D. T.** Dt. T. Dunlap Dies. D. T. Dunlap, aged 57, well known pioneer of Cochise county, died Thursday night at his home in Douglas, following an illness of two days of pneumonia. Dunlap was manager of the drug and tobacco establishment of the Phelps Dodge store at Douglas. The funeral will be held tomorrow. Bisbee Daily Review, Bisbee, AZ. Saturday, March 20, 1920. Pg. 8 (Transcribed by Jean Walker).

**DUNN, Charles James,** born Aug 27, 1924 at Cardin, OK. Seventy-four yrs of age. died June 26, 1999 at home in Bisbee, AZ. Burial June 30, 1999 2pm at Evergreen Cemetery, Bisbee, AZ., with full military honors, from Dugan Funeral Chapel with Rev. Jock McCann officiating. Arrangements also by Dugan Funeral Chapel. Parents: Sidney A. & Pearl Baker Dunn (both deceased). Daughter: Dorothy Irene Warren of WA state. Grandchildren: Holly Carter; Karrie Lingg & Chazz Warren. Cousins: Roberta Baker; Mary Jean Stone & Sue Groaning, all of MO. Brother: William Dunn (died in 1972) Mr. Dunn graduated from Bisbee High School & Arizona St. Univ. in 1953 & Northern AZ Univ. with a Master's Degree. He taught (1953-55) in the Ajo School District, (1956-1977) at Bisbee High School. He was principal of Bisbee High School from 1978 to retirement in 1984. He was an Army veteran of WWII; a member of the American Legion Post #16 & Bisbee Elks. The News, Douglas ed., Bisbee, Thu July 1, 1999, pg 10.

# **DURAZO:**

**DURAZO, Astrid K.,** born Oct 13, 1916 at Douglas, AZ. Seventy-nine yrs of age. Died Feb 28, 1997. Burial March 6, 1997 at Calvary Memorial Cemetery, Douglas, AZ. Arrangements by Brown Page Mortuary of Douglas. Spouse: Felix (deceased). Daughter: Astrid Davis of Douglas. Sister: Allah Hill of Phoenix. Brother: Bruce Knutson. Two grandchildren, 2 great grandchildren. The Douglas Dispatch, March 4, 1997.

**DURAZO, Bertha H,** born Nov 8, 1918 at Aqua Prieta, Sonora, Mex. Died May 13, 1995 at Tucson, AZ. Burial May 17, 1995 at Calvary Cemetery, Douglas, AZ. Father Luis Chavez of Immaculate Conception Church officiating. Arrangements by Curtis Page & Sons Funeral Home of Douglas. Spouse: Ramon of Douglas, AZ. Preceded in death by brother, Fernando Hurtado. Sons: Pelon, Patty, Tuti, Eddie & Carlos. Daughters: Blanca Durazo & Olga Durazo. Nineteen grandchildren, 5 great grandchildren. Brothers: Jose, Jesus & Francisco Hurtado of Douglas and Luis and Joquin of Aqua Prieta, Mex. The Douglas Dispatch, May 16, 1995.

**DURAZO, Delia Romero**, born Dec 5, 1925 at Douglas, AZ. Died July 10, 1995 at Douglas, AZ. Burial July 13, 1995 at Calvary Cemetery, Douglas. Father Luis Chavez of Immaculate Conception Church officiating. Arrangements by Curtis Page & Sons Mortuary of Douglas. Preceded in death by husband, Desiderio & son Daniel. Daughters: Delores Hernandez (Jesus) & Delfina Elzy (Richard). Seven grandchildren, 2 great grandchildren. Brothers: Arnold Romero & Hector Romero. The Douglas Dispatch, July 12, 1995.

**DURAZO, Jesus Henry P. "Questo",** born Jan 2, 1945 at Douglas, AZ. Died Nov 10, 1993 at Tucson (AZ) Medical Center. Burial at Calvary Cemetery (Veteran's Plot) Douglas, AZ. with graveside services by American Legion & VFW. Brown Page Mortuary in charge of arrangements. Mother: Dolores Durazo of

Douglas, AZ. Daughters: Patricia, Maria & Dolores Durazo of Los Angeles, CA. Sisters: Guadalupe Durazo Lopez & Celina Durazo Molina, both of Douglas. The Douglas Dispatch, Fri Nov 12, 1993 pg 2.

**DURAZO, Maria Acosta**, born Jan 25, 1905 at Cumpas, Sonora, Mex. Died Dec 25, 1993 at Tucson, AZ. Funeral Mass Tue Dec 28, 1993 at Immaculate Conception Church, Douglas. Arrangements by Curtis Page & Sons Funeral Home. Spouse: Jesus C. Durazo (died Christmas Day, 1982). Sons: Armando "Chapo" Durazo (died May 15, 1977); Lottie Durazo (died March 6, 1982); Robert of Tucson: Raul "Pollo" of Yuma. Daughter: Maria Alicia "Molly" Teran of Tucson. Daughters & sons-in-law: Lydia & George Biciolis of Glendale, AZ; Conception & Arnulfo Manzo of Tucson; Leticia & Rudy Navarro of Mesa, AZ. Thirty-nine grandchildren, 40 great grandchildren. Brother: L.R. Acosta of Douglas. Sister & brother -in-law: Dolores & Ramon Yanez of Nogales. The Douglas Dispatch, Tues Dec 28, 1993, pg 2.

**DURTCHIE, Richard Herman,** June 30, 1920 - Jan 2, 1947, YOUNG MAN DIES IN HOSPITAL HERE Richard Herman Durtchie, 26, of Colonia Juarez, Chihuahua, Mexico, died at 7:05 a.m. Thursday in a local hospital. He had been ill for eight days. Born June 30, 1920, in Colonia Juarez to Mr. and Mrs. R. H. Durtchie. Mr. Durtchie attended high school in his native town, where he had resided his entire life. Survivors, besides the parents, include three sisters and four brothers: Mrs. Robert Kemp of Douglas, Mrs. W. L. Perdue of Ontario, Calif., Mrs. Mary Jorgenson of Colonia Juarez, George Redd, Lamar Redd and Verle Redd of Colonia Juarez and Kenneth Redd of Pima. Funeral services will be held at 3:30 p.m. Friday in the Latter Day Saints church, with Bishop E. L. Stott officiating. Burial will be made in Calvary cemetery. Pall bearers will be Robert Kemp and H. J. Jorgenson and the decedent's four brothers. Douglas Daily Dispatch January 3, 1947 The Death Certificate is at http://genealogy.az.gov/azdeath/079/10790045.pdf Transcribed by Wilola Follett.

**DURHAM, Florence,** born Sept 5, 1901 at Bucktown, Georgia. Ninety-two yrs of age. Died Nov 23, 1993 at Douglas, AZ. Burial Fri Nov 26, 1993 at Evergreen Cemetery, Bisbee, AZ. with graveside services. Spouse #1 Frank Adcock (died 1936) #2 Earl Durham (died 1961). Parents: Henry & Arzelia Wilborn Woodward. Son & daughter-in-law: Oran & Cleo Adcock of McNeal, AZ. Daughter: Ernestine Cooper of Sacramento, CA. Nine grandchildren, 8 great grandchildren. Sister: Minnie Newman of Idaho. Mrs. Durham moved to Arizona in 1918 from New Mexico. She graduated from Willcox, AZ high school. She moved to Double Adobe, then Bisbee, then in 1937 she moved to South Bisbee. She was a member of the Assembly of God Church. The Douglas Dispatch, Fri, Nov 26, 1993, pg. 2.

**DURON, Mercedes Nogales**, born March 14, 1908 at Montezuma, Sonora, Mex. Eighty-six yrs of age. Died Dec 18, 1994 at Douglas, AZ. Burial Wed Dec 21, 1994 at Calvary Cemetery, Douglas, AZ. from Immaculate Conception Church with Father Luis Chavez officiating. Arrangements by Curtis Page & Sons of Douglas. Spouse: Cayetano (died 1977). Sons: Enrique, Luis & Ruben all of Douglas; Benjamin & Adolfo (both deceased). Daughters: Delia & Estella Noriega both of Douglas. Fourteen grandchildren, 11 great grandchildren. Sisters: Marianna Lopez of Hermosillo; Guadalupe Rivera of Nogales & Carmen Navarro of Tijuana, Mex. Pallbearers: Arnold Duron; Ernest Duron; Benjamin Duron; Enrique Duron Jr; Danie Duron; Hector Noriega. Mrs. Duron came to Douglas in 1922. She was a homemaker and life-long member of Immaculate Conception Parish. The Douglas Dispatch, Tues, Dec 20, 1994, pg 2.

**DURRETT, Irene B.** of Bisbee. Born Aug 6, 1922 at Bisbee, AZ. Died Aug 6, 1993 at El Dorado Hospital, Tucson, AZ. Burial Tue Aug 10, 1993 at Memory Gardens Cemetery Bisbee. Rosary and Mass from St. Patrick Church. Arrangements by Dugan Funeral Chapel of Bisbee. Spouse: Paul Durrett of Bisbee. Parents: Alex &Mary Pietraszewski. Daughter: Dianne Durrett (deceased). Daughters & sons-in-law: Paulette &

# Cochise County AZGenWeb © 2018 - All rights reserved

Paul Hardy of Browning, MO: Cathy & Tom Gojkovich of Silver City, N.M.; Debbie & John Roger of Olathe, Kansas. Grandchildren: David & Pamela Hardy; Steve & Jill Hardy; Jeff & Marla Hardy; and Susan Hardy, all of MO.; Emily & Amy Gojkovich of Silver City, NM Sisters: Anne Martin & Helen Soest (both deceased): Alice Yavor of Bisbee, AZ; Irene Pauley of CA. Brother: Ray Pietraszewski of Bisbee. Mrs. Durrett was a member of the St. Patrick Church: St. Patrick's Womens Club; Bisbee Women's Club & a volunteer for St. Vincent de Paul Society. She graduated from Bisbee High School. The Douglas Dispatch, Wed Aug 11, 1993, pg 2.

**DWYER, William D.,** born June 15, 1912 at Douglas, AZ. Sixty-three yrs of age. Died Fri 1975 at home at 1239 9th St. Douglas, AZ. Burial Mon at Calvary Memorial Park, Douglas. from Immaculate Conception Church with arrangements by Brown Page Mortuary. Survived by mother: Mrs. Sadie Brady of 1239 9th St. Douglas. Daughters: Mrs. Linda Tadeo of 2105 15th St. Douglas, AZ & Mrs. Mary Varela of 1020 13th St. Douglas, AZ. Son: Bill Jr of Douglas. Three grandchildren. Pallbearers: Arnold Lopez; Ray Tadeo; Ernest Ruterman; Quintin Cabarga; Evert Raulston; Paul Belasco.

**DYE, Ora Belle,** born Aug 26, 1916 at Engram, Texas. Died Jan 21, 1994 at home in Animas, Hidalgo Co, NM Cremated with no services held with Baca's Funeral Chapel of Deming, NM in charge of arrangements. Spouse: Raymond Jones (deceased) and Earl Dye (deceased). Son: Carlton Jones of Roosevelt, AZ. Daughters: Doris Gray of Animas, NM & Sandra Gann of Denton, NC Twelve grandchildren, 16 great grandchildren. Brother: Wilburn Davis of Hobbs, NM Sisters: Ruby Winters of OK and Lorine Davis of CA. Mrs. Dye moved to Animas from Double Adobe, AZ four yrs ago. The Douglas Dispatch, Fri Jan 29, 1994, pg 2.